Deer Park Rotary Board Meeting Minutes
November 21, 2024

Present:  Bonnie Tapscott, Stacy Griffin, Merrilee Schultz, Bob Carroll, and Angelique Fregoso
Absent: Tim Trottier,  


Minutes: October 17, 2024, minutes, were approved. 
Financials:  See attached proposed budget items presented by Bob Carroll and approved by Board.

New Business:
Bob Carroll discussed how we might implement funding and involvement for 2025 on unmet needs, Bob serves as the liaison for Deer Park and Riverside school district. A motion was approved for the following proposals for Deer Park Students, see attached Proposals.
Proposal 1- 2000.00 Deer Park Positive Behavior Intervention provides resources to fund purchase of materials, supplies for incentives, Books and materials for students, Books and publications for staff on positive interventions.
Proposal 2-$2,000.00 Deer Park DECA program help offset costs to attend conferences/events as well as purchase professional attire for speaking opportunities and events/conferences.
Proposal 3-$500.00 to fund Arcadia Elementary for children in need of warm clothing socks, gloves, and coats.
Dr David Besteria from Chattaroy Elementary runs the literacy program and was a speaker at our meeting. He described the importance of literacy next book that the entire school will be reading. In the past they’ve always provided T-shirts to kick off the beginning of the new book read but they do not have any funding for this, the board discussed doing a donation to support Chattaroy elementary school and donate 2,000.00 to help with T-shirts. Merrilee will work on putting a press release together so we can let the community know what Rotary does!



Other business:
  
 
· Christmas party will be at First Street on December 12th we discussed having an evening party at the Vine Wine on the 18th but Bonnie thought a lot of people will be out of town for the holidays said we could gather if we wanted and I will let Tim know since he tentatively reserved the space. Having a choice on evening party would enable those that work to be able to participate, we also discussed having one evening meeting for the same reason. Merrilee will send an email out to get a consensus of availability.
· The events committee email will go out with a start date of next year 
· The Student of the month banquet was discussed -Carol and I talked about May banquet and or just doing certificate and small gifts during lunch instead of annual banquet, most of us felt it might be more meaningful to present a certificate and gift card during a regular scheduled school assembly. This would save us resources as well as give the SOM recognition in front of their peirs.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Angelique Fregoso, Secretary

